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The students have quickly settled into the new academic year. 
Year 7 students have had an excellent start both in lessons and 
around the school. Visiting lessons and walking around the school 
it is clear that they are well prepared and keen to make the 
most of the opportunities open to them at Ernulf. 
I have been impressed with the maturity exhibited by Year 10 
students starting their full Key Stage 4 Programme. Next week 
parents/carers will receive an information booklet about courses 
being studied in order to best support their sons/daughters. 
Year 11 students have returned with greater focus and purpose 
showing that they understand that they have a demanding year 
ahead. I look forward to meeting parents/carers next week at 
the ôWelcome to Year 11 Eveningõ where we will be talking 
through the year ahead and how to support them through this in 
order to achieve at the highest level.  In assembly I have shared 
with them the considerable achievements of the previous Year 11 
students. So many students found that they had achieved the 
grades they hoped for, enabling them to pursue the next stage 
in their educational journey. The school saw significant 
improvement in all of the key headings, testament to the hard 
work of students and staff and the support of parents/carers. 
On Thursday we have our annual Open Evening for prospective 
students and parents/carers. This is an exciting time for Ernulf 
Academy with the transfer to the Astrea Academy Trust from 1st 

September this academic year. At the beginning of the term 
Libby Nicholas (CEO) and Benedick Ashmore-Short (Executive 
Director of Education) welcomed staff to the Astrea family and 
outlined the Values and Principles which bond all 25 schools 
within the Trust. We look forward to working closely with our 
colleagues within the Astrea Trust and know that this will enable 
Ernulf to continue on its improving journey. 
The Astrea Mission òInspiring Beyond Measureó reflects the 
approach that an exceptional education is rich and empowering 
as well as ensuring excellent formal examination success. All 
schools within Astrea encourage and nurture resilience, empathy, 
aspirat ion, contr ibut ion and 
happiness. 
The learning experience in its widest 
sense and outcomes for students 
remains at the very heart of all that 
we do.  
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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

In the very early hours of Monday 16 July 2018, around 50 
Year 8  students left Ernulf, with the destination of St Omer  in 
the Pas de Calais in France. Although it was a long journey, 
lots of students felt that it was a highlight of the visit as they 
were able to get to know each other and watch a variety of 
French and English language films.  
 

Students on the trip stayed in the Chateau DõEbblinghem, 
which was in fact a large centre for young people with lots of 
activities such as playing fields, air hockey, skittles and table 
tennis.  Students visited a chocolate factory on the way and 
found out a lot of information about cocoa, they also 
decorated their own chocolate bars to take home.  Another 
highlight had to be the opportunity to taste snails!    
 

The food at the Hotel was also highly praised by the students, 
and they enjoyed making their own packed lunches with fresh 
ingredients.  Some students chose to make pancakes from 
scratch and enjoyed quality assuring what theyõd made.   
 

On the second day  we visited a shopping centre in St Omer 
where each group had a shopping list and bought a variety 
of fresh ingredients to try with their picnic lunch!  In the 

afternoon, we visited Le Touquet  a small but picturesque 
town with many examples of the traditional buildings of the 
area, very different to anything you would see in the UK.  
We completed a treasure hunt around the town and then had 
the opportunity to go to the beach and explore the huge 
sand dunes.  

 

The following day the students visited Boulogne, completing a 
tour of the town many leaving with French Berets and other 
souvenirs.  The journey home was punctuated by a very calm 
crossing.  The students were a credit to the Academy and the 
staff would like to congratulate all who attended.   

 

Many thanks to Mr Clarke, Dr Walker, Mr Fowler, Miss 
Dodsworth, Mr Hynes and Miss Plowman. 

YEAR 8 FRENCH TRIP 



Newsletter 
At the beginning of the month one of our students, Iona 
Newbegin, represented Cambridgeshire at the Eastern Inter 
Counties Athletics Championships at Bury St. Edmunds. She 
ran in several age groups, including U20 and Senior 
Women's races.  She took part in the 100m, 200m and the 
relay and placed first in all three events. A very well done 
to Iona! 
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The following Year 11 students have recently gained their 

Table Cricket Leadership Award, they all performed to a 

very high standard in their practical and theory work: 

Rebekka Herd ñ Gold Award 

Emily Ekins ñ Gold Award 

Eden Taylor-Wilson ñ Bronze Award 

Alicia Yaxley ñ Gold Award 

Jamie Walkling ñ Gold Award 

Jamie Welch ñ Gold Award 

Matthew Yim-Symons ñ Gold Award 

Well done to all! 

 

During the summer holidays Sophie Caunt, Mia Carter & 

their dance school "SJ School of Dance" attended the World 

Dance championships in Glasgow. Their team were called 

ôSJ1õ and they danced their socks off! 

They both did extremely well with their team achieving first 

place for their group. Additionally, Sophie also came away 

with 1st place World Champion for her solo performance. 

Well Done girls!  

 

TABLE CRICKET WORLD CHAMPS DANCING 

 
COUNTY ATHLETICS 

This academic year, Ernulf Academy are using a new learning 
platform to support independent learning for your child. 
Doddle is a home learning platform with a comprehensive 
range of online teaching and assessment resources, all aiming 
to foster independence in our learners. 
We believe the key advantages to Doddle are: 

¶ Home learning resources can be easily assigned to students 
and viewed online by parents/carers 

¶ Studentsõ progress and success in completing set tasks can 
be viewed 

¶ Students have access to resources to support the completion 
of home learning tasks, helping to promote independent 
and sequential learning 

¶ Students have access to self-marking quizzes which assess 
understanding and consolidate learning, giving students 
instant formative feedback. 

Please encourage your child to complete his/her home learning 
in a well-lit space avoiding distractions and help them develop 
a regular routine for home learning, for example, when s/he 
comes in from school or before dinner. Please check that home 
learning has been completed and take an active interest in 
what your child is doing at school. 
You will receive information 
about parental access, which will 
enable you to see home learning 
set on the Doddle platform. 

DODDLE 



 YEAR 6 OPEN EVENING 

 

Summer saw the first Enrichment Week at Ernulf Academy take 
place. The week involved all Key Stage 3 students choosing a 
variety of activities, that they would not normally experience 

with in the main school curriculum. 

We were privileged to work with a number of industry 
professionals who gave up their time to the Academy. The Army 
arrived on Monday morning and spent all day working with 
Year 9 on a number of team building and physical activities. 
Kettleõs Yard Art gallery provided a visit to the artists studio for 
participating students, they followed this up with an artistsõ 
workshop in school. Students also created large-scale mural 

work to be displayed in a local care home. 

Scientists from the ôGenome campusõ in Cambridge came to work 
with a group of Year 9 scientists. The workshop òwas amazingó. 
Other Scientific activities involved the ôPirate Projectõ and 
ôRocket Buildingõ where students designed and made boats to 
carry a treasure load. Students also learned about the physics 
required to get a rocket into space. They designed and 

launched their own rockets! 

The song writing workshop, led 
by Miss Mead òwas really fun 
because we got to make up our 
own music and put base and 
singing to it. It was good to work 
with Mr Young because he 
played guitar and helped me to 

do his awesome tricks. Our amazing audience made me happy 

and proud when they clapped.ó 

Zombies took over the Academy as the students explored stage 
make-up and their acting skills. Those involved turned into 
Zombies along with weeping wounds. Others explored and 
developed their performance skills in a performance based on 
òThe Greatest Showmanó. It was wonderful to see such 

professional performances from such talented performers. 

The Quad became a colourful sculptural space filled with Yarn 
Bombing and the courtyard had mathematical transpositions of 
large-scale drawings. Some students also explored their 

creativity with a Creativity Enterprise brief with Mr Cook. 

Those returning from France chose a mixture of activities from 
preparing and running a French Caf® offering pastries and 
fresh breads, animation exploring both video and traditional 

techniques, others learned to make pencil cases with Dr Walker. 

Recycling plastic was a focus within the Technology department, 
students created large-scale art pieces focusing on the 
Environment using plastics that would otherwise have been sent 

to a land-fill. 

Thank you to all staff and students who were involved. Without 
the dedication of so many teachers and the fantastic 
engagement of enthusiastic students this week would not have 

been possible. 

ENRICHMENT WEEK ñ JULY 


